	MUSE 
TRUSTEE BOARD MEETING MINUTES
November 30, 2006

 

 

1) Call to Order: Jessica called the meeting to order at 3:50 p.m. Trustees present were: Deena Zarlin, Jessica Grinberg, Margaret Iacuaniello, Dave Gross, Tom Hudson, Deirdre Lamb, Pamela Graham and Carolyn Carleton. Others present were Michele Cheyovich, Erich Schmid, Charlie Acker and Bronwyn Rhoades.

2) Minutes: Deirdre made a change on the 9/28/06 meeting minutes on Item 5(d) to show that the Digging Dog Open House event netted a $785 profit which included the Nursery's donation of $300 in expenses back to MUSE.  (MSC Deena, Jessica) to approve the minutes of 9/28/06 with the change noted.
3)    Financial Report: Tom Hudson reported that he has been to the Savings Bank and made the change in signatures on our account to add him as Treasurer. He noted that the financial statement is the same as last month's with no activity. Jessica added that she deposited $4500 from the October Rummage Sale and also received a $1000 donation from Peggy Merrill of Mendo Realty as a holiday gift.

 

4) Correspondence: Letters of thanks have been sent by Carolyn to Peggy Merrill for her $1000 donation, Michael Carroll of Ft. Bragg for a $400 donation, Janna Hansen and Scott Claypool for their $400 donation, and to Debra Whigam and Gary Ratway of Digging Dog Nursery for their Open House bar proceeds donation. A letter of apology with a $50 refund needs to be written to a Ft. Bragg donor who purchased a Mini for Mendo raffle tix that did not get included in the drawing.  Carolyn will get the address from Jessica. Also $500 needs to be refunded to Jackie Dooley of Caspar who won the New Zealand housing prize at the Cinco de Mayo event that has been reneged by the donor, Debra Buckley. (MSC Tom, Deena) to approve the refund of $500 to Jackie Dooley. 
 

5) Committee Reports: 
            (a) December Rummage Sale: Donations are being accepted now for the December 16 & 17 Rummage Sale.

            (b) Ledford House Dinner: The dinner is set for Sunday, March 11th and the subcommittee of Anne Ruprecht, Deena, Margaret and Jessica will report next month on preparations and nominations of honoree..

(c) Newsletter: 1000 copies were mailed this week by Tyler, Chloe and Olivia Grinberg. Carolyn will write them a thank you.

 (d) Candlelight Tour: Pamela reported that 20 innkeepers are participating in the Dec. 6-8 tour, 5-8 PM with Albion, Little River inns Dec 6th, Mendocino on Dec 7th and Ft. Bragg on Dec 8th.  Tickets are $20 for the 3 nights of the tour and MUSE splits the proceeds with Big Brothers Big Sisters. A notice is included in the Dec. issue of Sunset, the MHS Choir will sing carols and there will be a gingerbread house competition.  Last year's profits were $2144 for MUSE. Unfortunately North Cliff House and Holiday Inn were mistakenly omitted from the printed schedule by BBBS. Dave questioned our affiliation with BBBS since this mistake also happened last year. Pamela thought that the organization is a good cause and not our error but perhaps a closer coordination with the printer would be a good idea.

            (e) Holiday AMUSEment Event: Jessica reported that the idea of a 10% donation to MUSE from all sales during Dec 5-9 was well received by the 17 participating Mendocino stores. Flyers have been distributed through the school and write-ups have been in the Jag Rag, MUSD e-mail server and this week's Beacon including a list of 14 events and a map of the stores. Dave and Tom were considering being Santa for the Dec. 9th appearance at Frankie's and Harvest, with Jessica as backup and Paul Tichinin will be contacted as another option.

            (f) Endowment Fund: Dave had talked to Don Kirkpatrick and David Jones in the past about options for fund set-up. (Margaret e-mailed subsequent to the meeting that David Jones' presentation to MUSE Board is written up in the May 25, 2006 minutes and Carolyn will bring copies of those minutes to next meeting) Monies of $23,490 are reserved for this fund but are still in our general bank account. Deena strongly recommended that Mendocino Community Foundation set-up and handle the Fund as they have an established reputation in the donor community. Questions were raised about the 1% annual fee to invest funds and whether the principal remains frozen. Erich offered to ask Susan Norgaard of the Community Foundation to make a presentation to our Board at a special Jan 4 meeting at the MMS Library. at 3:40 PM. Dave will invite Don Kirkpatrick to attend, as he was instrumental in the development of a MUSE Endowment Fund.

.

6) Online protocol amendment to the MUSE By-laws: Carolyn presented a recommendation for a by-law amendment regarding online communication and votes by the MUSE Board and Advisory Board. Discussion followed regarding who is on the Advisory Board and it was decided that a third list be created of people to receive Informational Notices.  Carolyn will complete the lists of the Board Trustee Members, Advisory Board Members and the Informational Notice List. Dave suggested that "only" be inserted in the amendment as follows:

7) The trustees will decide issues based on a majority vote of a quorum present at an official meeting (51%). Only trustees are eligible to vote. Under special circumstances, the president (or, in the president's absence, the vice-president) may conduct a vote amongst the trustees via e-mail (should a quorum agree to such a vote) and decisions will be based on a majority vote of the trustees. All e-mail discussions related to a Board vote must be distributed to all current Board Trustees and Board Advisory members only.   Correspondence must be circulated to all members in these categories. E-mail vote requests will be only forwarded to Board Trustee Members by the Board President and decisions will be based on a majority vote of the trustees.

(MSC Tom, Dave) to approve amendment to by-laws regarding online protocol as changed above. All ayes in the vote.

  
7)    2006-07 Fundraising Events: Jessica recommended that we come with suggestions for additions to the list of 2007 fundraising events she circulated last month as well as willingness to sign up to head an event. at our next meeting in January. 

 

Charlie Acker, new School Board President, reminded us that the School Bond Oversight Committee is being formed to oversee the construction of the new  K-8 Mendocino School and applications are being accepted until early January.  The School Board will select the members from the applicants according to the guidelines laid out in Measure AA. The next School Board meeting is December 14th at the MMS Library at 5 PM.

 
8)     New Board Members: Michele Cheyovich and Erich Schmid expressed strong interest in being Board Trustees. Wendy Roberts, founding member of Mendocino Community Foundation and full-time Mendocino resident is also interested but was not in attendance.  Adam Strupp has difficulty attending daytime meetings and Anthony Catanzaro may be more interested in being in an advisory role to the Board. (MSC Tom, Deirdre) to approve Erich and Michele as Board Trustees.  All ayes in the vote. A vote on Wendy Roberts will be made in January when she is in attendance.. 

9)    Transfer of new officers' responsibility: Tom has the treasury information from Iana and he also took the mailbox key from Jessica and will pick up the mail. Carolyn has her secretary information from Anne Ruprecht and has worked up a MUSE letterhead for correspondence and thank you's.

 
10) Future Meeting time and place: Morning meetings seem too short to cover all materials and not all members can make it. Nighttime meetings were also nixed. So meetings will stay as 4th Thursday of the month at the MMS Library at 3:40 PM.

 

Items deferred for the next meeting agenda:

a)     Ledford House honoree nominations and preparations for March 11th dinner

b)    2007 Fund-raising events and respective chairpersons

c)     Copies of May 25th, 2006 meeting discussing Endowment Fund options as presented by David Jones.

d)    Vote on Wendy Roberts joining the MUSE Board

 
Next Meeting: No December meeting due to holidays

Special meeting set for 1/4/07 at 3:40 p.m. at MMS Library to discuss Endowment Fund options as presented by Mendocino Community Foundation. Next regular meeting Jan 25 at MMS Library at 3:40 PM.

 
Meeting adjourned at 4:50 p.m. 
 

Respectfully submitted:  Carolyn Carleton, Secretary

       

 

	

	


